
 
 

 
NOTICE OF AMENDMENT TO  

RULES AND REGULATIONS  
 
 
Dear Homeowner,         March 20, 2017 
 
The Board of Directors would like to formally notify you of the amended rule change 
regarding the fine schedule for the Quiet Hours.   
 
For your information, Assembly Bill 512 (AB512) requires any rule changes must be 
distributed to the membership.  Please review the following amendment.  
 
Currently, Section 2, Enforcement of the Rules, does not solely have a fine schedule 
towards violation of the Quiet Hours.  
 
The Board of Directors has made the following amendment at the January 2017 Board 
Meeting:  
 

A fine of $250.00 will be assessed to the homeowner in violation of the 
Quiet Hours after receiving a warning regarding the first offense. Please 

know that the Board of Directors has the right to increase the fine amount 
for repeat violations.  

 
Your participation is appreciated.  Thank you.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
REEF GATE WEST HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 


